
 
 

Safety Measures Spring 2021 

 

We ask that all members of Archibald adhere to our updated safety measures in a bid to keep our school 
community safe. Failure to follow these measures may increase the risk of bringing Covid 19 into the school 
community and in turn closing classes, or the school, through illness and isolation needs. 

 

• To come onto the school site at any point in the school day a face covering MUST be worn.  

• Only arrive at school at the allocated drop off / collection time 

• Whilst waiting on the school site ensure sufficient social distancing at all times 

• Adhere to the one-way system for every child 

• Only one adult must accompany the child or children onto the school site 

• All adults (am) and families (pm) must leave the site immediately. Please do not congregate in the alley 

after leaving the school site 

• Please do not allow children to use the adventure playground, enter forest school or climb on school 

equipment. Parents remain responsible for younger siblings. 

 

New for the Spring Term: A coned area will be marked around each entrance to school to demarcate a 2m zone 

for social distancing. 

 

Start and End Times 

 

• The times underlined have been amended 

• Doors will be open for 5 minutes only per year group 

• The one-way system and door entry/exit remains the same 

 

Year Group Start Finish 

Nursery 8.45am 2.55pm 

Reception 8.55am 3.05pm 

Year 1 8.50am 3.10pm 

Year 2 8.40am 3.00pm 

Year 3 8.40am 3.05pm 

Year 4 8.50am 3.15pm 

 

School Clubs 

 

In response to Newcastle being placed into Tier 4 and after careful consideration of government documentation 
along with the school risk assessment school clubs will not be held for the foreseeable future. Where clubs have 
been arranged through a third-party provider; they will contact you if they have booked directly with them.  
We will keep parents informed as to the resumption of clubs.   

This does not affect Margaret Vent, Captain Ted's or GoFar playgroup provision. 

 


